
Due to the previously posted Line BT-1 Force Majeure (Notice #5876) and in light of weather 
forecasts projecting colder temperatures causing higher utilization, pursuant to Section 20, 
GT&C, of EGT’s Tariff, EGT is advising its shippers of a North Zone Operational Flow Order 
(“OFO”).  Beginning Saturday, January 18th, 2025, and continuing until further notice, shippers 
contracted with receipts (MROs) east of Dunn Compressor Station, will be required to source all 
receipts from such east of Dunn Compressor Station MROs.  In addition, any secondary firm or 
interruptible deliveries to points east of Dunn Compressor Station must be sourced from east of 
Dunn Compressor Station receipts.  Nominations that fail to comply with this OFO may not be 
scheduled. 
 
North Zone Receipts with MROs east of the Dunn Compressor Station include, but are not 
limited to: 

• TGT @ Helena Receipt (170080) 

• TGT @ Searcy Receipt (292391) 

• Pleasant Plains West (170122) 

• Pleasant Plains East (170118) 

• CEFS-Letona CDP (14680) 

• Sharkey CPF #1 (170644) 

• Midge CPF #1 (170645) 

• WMRE of AR Rec (292363) 

• Ronny CDP (170402) 

• SW South Rainbow (170073) 
 
Shippers are reminded that, pursuant to the Operational Alert issued by EGT on January 3rd, 
2025, Critical Notice #5886, Shippers are required to maintain physical receipts at or above 
scheduled volumes and at or above physical deliveries.  EGT anticipates it will be unable to 
support short imbalance positions and will be unable to provide any tolerance for short 
positions in order to maintain system deliverability and operational integrity.  If curtailed, 
shippers need to replace any gas cut or reduce flow at their facilities. 
 
EGT will continue to monitor the pipeline’s pressure and imbalances and will, if necessary, take 

further actions, including the issuance of one or more Emergency Response Operational Flow 

Orders. 

EGT will schedule receipts and deliveries in accordance with EGT’s Tariff.  This OFO will remain 

in effect until further notice and will be updated as more information becomes available. 

If you have any questions concerning this OFO, please contact your Scheduling Representative. 


